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  Identical letters dated 10 December 2015 from the Permanent 

Representative of the Syrian Arab Republic to the United Nations 

addressed to the Secretary-General and the President of the 

Security Council 
 

 

 On instructions from my Government, I wish to transmit the following 

information: 

 The air forces of the so-called international coalition, led by the United States 

of America, have bombarded the water treatment plants of the Aleppo Water 

Authority, causing damage that has been assessed as follows:  

 • One of the beds in unit 3 of treatment plant 2 was damaged and put out of use;  

 • The pump room and cabins of treatment plant 2 were extensively damaged;  

 • The feeder cable of the transformer servicing the purifiers in unit 4 of 

treatment plant 2 was damaged; 

 • The line feeding the cabins in treatment plant 1 was cut and extensively 

damaged. 

 I should be grateful if you would have the present letter issued as a document 

of the Security Council. 

 

 

(Signed) Bashar Ja’afari 

Permanent Representative of the Syrian Arab Republic  

to the United Nations 

 


